STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
19 APRIL, 2016
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Paul Ogden, Gill Foster, Allan Foster, Ron Wade, Fran Aiken, Dave King, Diane Gore, Janet Monks, Brian Jones, Sarah Djali
1. Apologies: Nicky Ogden, Karen Bliss, Nic Macmillan.
2. Minutes: The minutes of March’s Standish Voice (SV) Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Vacancy on committee: Paul introduced Heidi Lipscombe who has been leading the Christmas Market initiative. She was voted on to the committee in the capacity of Events Lead, responsible for leading the Christmas Market working group and working on other Standish Voice events.

4. Applications for grants: Paul and Ron gave an update on Standish Community Fund, a £4,000 pot of money which had been distributed between various groups in the Standish area, including £1,000 for Incredible Edible initiatives and £150 for Standish Voice to provide bird, bat and bee boxes around the village.

5. Community events: Paul said that the Christmas Market initiative was progressing well, with a number of issues covered and an enthusiastic and knowledgeable working group. He said he was confident that the event would be a success when it is held on Saturday, December 3.

6. Car Parking Working Group: Paul said the group – consisting of Standish Voice committee members, Paul O, Brian J and Gill F, traders representative Phil Hawkins, and Wigan Council officers Heather Mulliner, Kevin Hargreaves and Rob Owen – had met for its first meeting and the outcome was positive. The council was progressing improvements to its existing car park provision and various sites would be investigated for a new car park. Paul also said that a planning application for a new supermarket on Preston Road was possibly coming forward in the near future and the council had been asked to progress public parking provision in conjunction with it.

7. Southport Railway Line changes: Paul said that in line with the decision at the last SV meeting, he had written to Arriva Rail North, expressing SV’s strong objections to plans to end through trains to some Manchester stations, including Piccadilly, and Manchester Airport from Gathurst and Appley Bridge stations. He said Wigan Council chief executive Donna Hall had backed our objections and had asked the company for a meeting to discuss the situation. The Wigan Observer also printed an article about our objections and a letter from Wigan MP had been received by SV offering her support.
8. Update: 
i) Gill said that she and Paul would be giving a presentation in May on SV to officers from Wigan’s Leisure and Culture Trust, now called Inspiring Healthy Lifestyles, similar to one held the previous month for council officers. 
ii) Gill said that the Neighbourhood Plan (NP) was progressing well, with various sub groups working hard to produce their policies. The committee agreed to hold a progress meeting workshop on Saturday, May 21.
iii) Gill said that decisions to allow the Housing Needs Survey (HNS) for Standish and the Village Centre Masterplanning had not yet been taken by the Department for Communities and Local Government, despite consultants AECOM saying the HNS was necessary. The submitting of a grant application for general funds to do with the NP could only be done when the extent of this technical support was known.
9. Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be on Tuesday, May 24.

The meeting ended at 9.30pm


